

Minutes of Sorrel Horse Sub-Committee Meeting

Held on Monday 12th May 2014 at 6.45pm

Present:

Cllr Reid (SCC) (Chair), Cllr Block (SCDC), Rev. Judith Andrews, Josie Excell (clerk), Tony Pinfold (Sorrel Horse Director).

Also present: Ivan Clark, Penny Clark, Kevin Dunnett, Mike Hazelwood, Peter Nichols, Linda Pinfold, Pat Bendon, Ivan Bendon, Yvonne Potter, Colin Potter.

Venue: Trust Hall, Shottisham

1. Apologies

None

2. Declaration of Interests and Quorate

Cllr Block declared an interest as a member of the WI Committee. The meeting was quorate.

3. Agree Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10th March were agreed and signed as a true record.

4. Premises Licence Variation

Tony Pinfold explained the reasons for the variation:

- To change the opening time from 11am to 9am as breakfast is served at the weekends. This is not a licensed activity, and so does not require a license change, but the request is being made to avoid confusion.
- To remove clauses in existing license, which are redundant.
- To extend the licensed area to cover the area outside the building. It has been the practice for many years for alcohol to be consumed on the front green and on the Pightle to the rear.

The impact of the extension to cover the entire Pightle area was discussed, particularly on neighbouring properties, including the Church and considering that the area lies in the middle of the village Conservation Area.

Tony explained that the intention was to allow selling of alcohol on the Pightle at Bonfire night celebrations. The Committee expressed concern that changing the license would allow licensed activities to take place over the entire Pightle area at any time.

The Committee expressed concern over the level of traffic activity at the Bonfire night celebrations and the potential problems if the event attracted even more people. The Committee also expressed concerns about traffic and parking generally.

The Committee recommend that the licensed activities are limited to the green at the front and the yard at the back.

SHAP1 – 120514 Sorrel Horse Directors & Parish Council to seek views from the Police & Highways re: traffic at events.

SHAP2 – 120514 Josie Excell to pass on Committee comments to the Licensing Authority.

5. Action Point Update

SHAP4 – 181113 Action re: parking. This action has been passed back to the Parish Council to be dealt with in conjunction with other highways issues in the village. Cllr Venediger to address. **Meeting has been held with Highways.**

SHAP5 – 181113 Once clarification has been obtained from SCC Highways, Josie Excell to write on behalf of Parish Council to the owners of other signs at the T-junction to advise accordingly. **Meeting has been held with Highways.**

SHAP1 – 100314 Josie Excell to check the Parish Council insurance regarding storage of the marquees. If there is an issue they may have to be stored elsewhere. **Ongoing.**

Signed.....Chairman Sorrel Horse Sub-Committee

Date.....

Josie Excell

Clerk to Shottisham Parish Council